North Hampton Public Library
Trustees Meeting
August 26, 2008
Minutes

5:40  PM, meeting called to order.  In attendance, Chair, Dale Rochford, Treasurer, Emily Creighton, Secretary, Alison Robie, Co-Directors Susan Grant and Lorreen Keating
Minutes of meeting of  July 17, 2008 were unanimously approved. 
Treasurer’s Report 
Emily spoke of the percentages expended per month and how it is very important to track these percentages to know that we are not overexpending on any line items.  Emily requested a column to be included on the report that shows the percentage remaining year to date, per line item.
Lorreen suggested that we hire Joan Sweeney of Wrye Unlimited to update our budget program that will standardize it for every month.  This upgrade would allow for customized reports, and would be set up on Quickbooks.
It was reported that through the first three months of the year, we are on target, with 25% of our funds expended.
Emily explained the recent transactions that have taken place to secure the library funds.

We now have accounts with four different banks, insuring that all of our funds are fully insured.  The banks we are dealing with are Ocean Bank, Piscataqua Bank, Citizens Bank “”Dale moved and Alison seconded to approve the budget report.  The report was unanimously approved.

Old Business:

It was reported that paperwork is being completed to implement the new Attrium computer system.  Library inventory will begin when the new software is fully installed.
Susan reported that she had reviewed Safety and Emergency policy.  She reported that Brian Page will work on a presentation for library employees.

Susan reported that there will be a disaster preparedness presentation put on by The American Red Cross, open to the public, on September 8th at 7:00 pm.  Susan reported that Tom Lambert is the Town’s Disaster Preparedness Officer.  

Susan explained that there is a disaster preparedness website that can be used to input our own specific data, and would give information for our specific needs.  She will do further research on this website.
Emily questioned whether it might be wise for the library to look into options for backup storage of library files, with the possibility of secure storage within the town files.

It was agreed that items 2 and 3 on the agenda:  “safety and emergency policy and procedures” and “disaster plan” be tabled, with the goal to complete these policy reviews by December of 2008.

New Business:

It was decided that Trustees and Staff should check for any errors in The Needs Assessment prepared by Patience Jackson, and any errors should be forwarded to her.
There was discussion regarding an assessment of the needs of the town, and the fact that we, as trustees of the library, feel that there needs to be a joint gathering of the many town departments as well as the library trustees to try to work together to come up with a long term plan for the town.

Emily presented proposed budget hearing dates.  The library hearing is now scheduled for November 6th.  It was agreed that the library will not be presenting any warrant articles in this year’s budget.

Dale suggested that we plan to go over the library budget at our next meeting.  Dale will get last year’s and this year’s information from Susan.  We will plan to again present a Power Point presentation and also include information from the Needs Assessment that we have had done.
Emily explained that the Budget Committee has appointed project leaders to focus on different budget specialties.  Emily handed out information regarding the Project Leader Concept.  David Peck and Jen Simmons will be the Library Project Leaders.

Dale handed out copies of the letter he drafted to be sent to The Friends of the Library.

There was a discussion of Part-time and Per Diem employees.  It was explained that Part-time employees are regularly scheduled to work 10 to 29 hours per week, and Per Diem employees work under 10 hours per week.

Librarian’s Report:
Attached

The Co-Directors recommended that Ashley Swasey be hired as a full time employee.

Dale motioned and Emily Seconded to approve the hiring of Ashley Swasey as a full-time employee.

Susan recommended that Lorreen stay at her present salary through the budget season as she will be continuing ongoing work even though her title will change.  Emily requested that a specific date be set to re-set salaries to reflect the change in status of employee titles.  It was determined that November 1 would be a reasonable date for this to happen.  The Trustees decided that we will examine salaries at our September meeting.

There was a discussion of non-appropriated funds.

Emily moved and Dale seconded to have Joan Sweeney come in to give Quickbooks training to the staff.
Lorreen proposed that unanticipated donations be authorized to be spent for additional library media.  It was proposed that there be a new category in the budget for supplemental materials – this category would be where the unexpended fund monies would be listed.  

Dale moved to go into non-public session, seconded by Emily per RSA 91-A:3, III at 7:20 pm.

Dale moved to come out of non-public session, seconded by Emily at 8:00 pm.

Dale motioned to seal the minutes of the non-public session, seconded by Emily.

The next meeting was scheduled for September 30th,  2008 at 5:30 in The New Hampshire Room.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:05.
